
Oronoco Township

Spring Road Tour

April 9, 2025

Supervisor Mergen called the meeting to order at 4:00pm on Wednesday, April 9, 2025. 

Supervisors Ken Mergen, Tammy Matzke, and Joel Johanningmeier were present, as were Clerk 

Jody Schroeder and Treasurer Brandi Lind 

Supervisor Ken Mergen checked roads on Monday, April 7
th
. The roads he found of major 

concern are: Zumbro Haven and 125
th
 St NE.

Zumbro Haven

 This road needs crack sealing

125
th
 St NE

 There is some flaking in the cul de sac bulbs

 Needs some serious work, maybe an overlay

Kings Park Dr

 Delaminations, cracks and potholes

 Look into the cost of crack sealing and fix the delamintaitons

South end of 18
th
 Ave

 There are some potholes

Windermere Ct

 There is some flaking and delaminations

 Supervisor Mergen will contact Rochester Sand and Gravel to get suggestions for maybe 

a wedge overlay or mill overlay

Sattre Rd NW

 Patches needed, mostly on the North side of the road way

Ridge Crest Dr NW

 The front entry is cracking and has some delaminations

 The edges of roadway need to be built back up

Crescent Ridge Rd

 There a few small potholes

 Minimal cracking

 Alligatoring

 What can we do to make this road last for us?

Koenigs Ln NW

 Alligatoring
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Kaplers Ln NW

 Crack sealing of the bulb needs to be done

Ridge Crest Ln NW and Ridge Crest Dr NW

 There are delaminations, alligatoring and cracking

 Citizens are cutting the corner

 The shoulders need rock

Ridge Crest Dr NW and Pine Crest Ln

 The road is busting up because of the mail boxes

 The shoulder needs to be filled with gravel

Ridge Crest Dr

 South end needs work

Frederich’s Dr

 Supervisor Mergen will get ahold of Rochester Sand and Gravel to find out when work 

will be done on this road.

Frederich’s Ln

 There are microdelaminations on the inside bulb

 Supervisor Mergen will find out what the cost would be to have Rochester Sand and 

Gravel resurface this road way when they are working on Frederich’s Dr.

Kruisle Ln NW

 The bulb needs to be redone. It is rippled and tearing out.

 Supervisor Mergen will contact Rochester Sand and Gravel to find out what to do with 

this.

Supervisor Matzke made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Johanningmeier. The 

meeting adjourned at 6:10pm.

Jody Schroeder, clerk


